Selectmen's Minutes

April 21, 2015

Present: Bruce Beane, Jim Trudell, Steve Moscicki

Chairman Beane called the meeting to order at 6:30 am.

The Board of Selectmen met at the Highway Garage to discuss with Road Agent Tom Smith issues concerning the repair or replacement of the dump body on the Sterling truck owned by the Town. Tom and Scott had the body removed from the truck chassis and were in the process of removing badly rusted portions of the body subframe so that an estimation of repair costs could be determined. Several estimates will be obtained, and unless the costs are going to exceed the expected \$5,000.00 to \$6,000.00 it was decided to go forward with the repairs as the Town will try to keep this truck as a third vehicle in the fleet when it is time to purchase a new truck in the future.

The Selectmen also looked at the sweeper that the Highway Dept has used for many years. It developed a broken axle when last used and it was decided that the Town will not repair the unit. It will be scrapped and no replacement will be obtained at this time. We will subcontract this work out as needed since there is very limited use for a street sweeper in Lyman at this time.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 am.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 4, 2015, at 6:00 pm.

Minutes by Bruce Beane